
 

 

March 2025 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We are delighted to share with you the recently published Ofsted report for St Wulstan’s Catholic 
Primary School following their inspection on 11th and 12th February 2025. This inspection was a Section 5 
graded inspection and whilst the overall grading for schools was removed from September 2024, the 
judgements for each of the inspected areas have remained.  It is wonderful that all five areas of Quality 
of Education, Behaviour and Attitudes, Personal Development, Leadership and Management and Early 
Years Provision have been graded as Good.   
 
When you read this report, you will be struck by the many positive findings from the inspection.  We feel 
that the first paragraph of the report sums up beautifully the school’s inclusive culture and commitment 
to ensuring that every child does well in a happy and caring environment: “Everyone is proud of the 
family feel at this school.  It cares about every pupil.  Leaders want every pupil to be fully involved in 
school life and to do as well as they can, whatever barriers some may face.  Consequently, pupils 
achieve well in lessons and in the published assessment results.  They enjoy school and are happy.” 
 
We are working closely with the Local Governing Body, Suzanne Horan, as Chief Executive Officer, the 
school leadership team and all the staff, to ensure that two areas of improvement identified in the 
report are addressed as quickly as possible and the school will keep you updated with its progress.  This 
is a leadership and staff not only with great ambition but who also care deeply about the St Wulstan’s 
community and put the children at the heart of everything they do.  I am sure that you will join us in 
thanking them and congratulating them on this wonderful achievement. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and commitment to our school community.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

J Griffin       D Gillett 
Chair of the Board     Chair of the Local Governing Body 


